
OFFICIAL MINUTES FOR THE 
BLACK CANYON CITY WATER IMPROVEMENT DISTRICT 

APRIL 19, 2012  REGULAR BOARD MEETING 
 
Chair Robert Gosney called the meeting to order at 6:30 PM and welcomed the public.   
Roll call showed a quorum with all Board members present:  
Chair:  Robert Gosney 
Vice-Chair: Ron Lee 
Member-at-Large:  Will Stice 

Treasurer:  Barrie Dickerson 
Secretary:  Doris Gosney 

 

Also in attendance: Management – Randy and Sarah Hrabina   
Public: Cindy Brannan, Pat Stice, Bob Cothern, Don Wilson, Eva Wells and Ken Carnahan 
 
The customary reflection period was observed by the Board and Public.   
 
Agenda Item #4 Approval of Minutes:  03/15/12 Regular Board Meeting   
R. Lee moved to accept the minutes from the March 15, 2012 regular board meeting as written.  The 
motion was seconded by W Stice and upon vote the minutes were approved unanimously.   
 
Agenda Item #5 Treasurer's Financial Report and Approval as of 3/31/2012 
B. Dickerson presented the financial report for the period ending3/31/2012 with beginning and ending 
balances for each account reported.           
Account        Beginning           Ending 
General Fund   $27,333.73 $29,907.60        
Security Deposits $42,425.00 $42,425.00 
Capital Reserve $82,150.99 $85,941.16    
Arsenic Sinking Fund $34,179.68 $31,206.99  
Bank of the West                                   $  8,746.57                 $ 9,928.93   
 
March billing with 833 active accounts totaled $24,703.15. The gallonage for the month was reported at 
4,065,000 gals compared to 3,982,000 gals the previous month and the March 2011 comparison of 
4,543,000 gallons. Total gallons billed for the fiscal year-to-date was reported at 44,985,000 gallons (9 
mos.).  
The (2) two monthly cash management reports are attached showing total receipts deposited (all 
sources) of $31,321.24 and total disbursements for the month of $29,573.81. 

The financials include QuickBooks invoices #1477 to #1493 and In-Hance audits #10,745 through 
#10,828 with the accounts receivable balancing in both at $22,976.21. No impact fees were collected 
during March. It was noted budget vs. year to date analysis and monthly general journal entries were 
also attached to the report for approval. The data was respectfully submitted by Management, Sarah 
Hrabina, reviewed by Treasurer, Barrie Dickerson, for final Board approval with D. Gosney moving to 
accept the financial report as presented.  R. Lee seconded the motion and upon vote the Financial 
Reports for the period ending 3/31/2012 were unanimously approved.  
 
Agenda Item #6 Operations Report and Approval as of 4/17/2012 
R Hrabina/Management presented a recap of the past month’s activities with 17 work orders, including 
turn-ons, turn-offs, meter re-reads, meter/valve repair/replacement, line break/leak repairs, and other 
service needs. R Hrabina reported one (1) new meter installed.  There were eight (8) blue stakes marked 
for the period. 27 pink slips were issued in March; pink slips for April not out as of this report. The new 
meter installed was at 34530 David St., previously removed in foreclosure. The main line break was off 
Mud Springs at Palo Verde.  

Monthly test results for E-Coli & Coliform for April were negative. 

Well Stats as of 04/18/2012 saw no change from last report. 
Water levels:   LAST REPORT  THIS MONTH 
Big John #1  24’ Draw to 28’  24’ Draw to 28’ 
Big John #2  24Draw to 37'  24’ Draw to 37’ 

  
GOA #1  24’ Draw to 27'  24’ Draw to 27’ 
GOA #2  24’ Draw to 38'  24’ Draw to 38’  
 
Oasis #1  25’ Draw to 30’  25’ Draw to 30’ 
Oasis #2  26’ Draw to 30’  26’ Draw to 30’  
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It was reported the I-17 project to locate and inspect an old line under the freeway ended unable to locate 
the line on the west side. The East side was located and it was concluded the old line must have 
collapsed or torn or washed out at one time.  A lot of time and effort was spent digging on both sides of  
I-17 but the project has been scratched.         
B Dickerson inquired as to other possible options to get water to the East Side in the event of an 
emergency. Management spoke of 2 possibilities:  (1) boring under the freeway (very expensive, if even 
permitted by the State); and (2) contact the state and submit a request to put a line across the (Mud 
Springs Road) bridge.  Years ago, the state was contacted to put in a line across the bridge, but they 
refused. B. Dickerson made a motion to have Management look into a possible solution with the State. D. 
Gosney seconded the motion and upon vote the motion was unanimously approved..  
The work has been completed by Pump Tech and K. P. Ventures regarding the GOA # 1 Well Re-Hab. It 
was re-cased back in 2002 and never could get the casing all the way down. When the well was originally 
drilled (approx 1955) it was drilled crooked preventing the casing from going any deeper. Currently the old 
casing is rusted and the well is constantly caving in. However, in the re-hab process they were able to 
gain another 7'. For now this is not a problem. If we would have another drought like 10 years ago, the 
only option would be to drill another well. 
System operator, Bob Hanus, inspected the system and daily log book, as required by ADEQ, and found 
everything to be in order for the month of March, 2012.      
B. Dickerson moved to accept the operations report as presented. R. Lee seconded the motion and upon 
vote the operations report was unanimously approved. 
 

Agenda Item  #7 18842 Mechling a/c # 547 Claim of Damages 
The board received a letter and bill for alleged damages from a customer, account # 547 at 18842 
Mechling Dr. The incident occurred on February 3

rd
 through February 10, 2012. Discussion and additional 

comments were made by the customer, board members and management in regards to the issue. As 
requested by the customer, the Districts insurance information was given to the customer by Chair, 
Robert Gosney.  A claim, if filed, will be investigated by the District’s insurance carrier Philadelphia Ins. 
 

Agenda Item #8 Yavapai County Election- November 6, 2012 
November 6, 2012 is an election for the Water District. The election could be conducted by an 
independent organization or Yavapai County. B. Dickerson motioned to engage Yavapai County for the 
election on behalf of the District. Motion was seconded by W. Stice and upon vote was unanimously 
approved. Three (3) Board positions will be available. 

 

Agenda Item #9                  2012-13 Budget Committee Report  

Copies of the Budget Committee Report for 2012-13 were provided to all Board members.  B. 
Dickerson, who served on the committee, reported a reduction in water usage resulting in a decrease 
in revenues, noting a large number of foreclosures. The committee recommends to REDUCE the 
$5.00 capital improvement monthly base fee to the residential customers and (move it) INCREASE the 
operation & maintenance by the same $5.00. This will change the format of the billing but will create a 
-$0- net difference to customers. This will still generate approximately $71,000.00 in revenue for the 
capital improvement budget and will increase the operations and maintenance by approximately 
$50,000.00. Included in the Budget Committee Report were 5 scenarios showing the $5.00 change 
plus a rate increase for operations and maintenance to all customers of $1, $2, $3, $4, or $5 per 
month/per customer for Board consideration.  It was explained by Management that if there are more 
funds at the end of the year in operations & maintenance, as a board, those funds can be moved into 
capital improvements. However, the board does not have the ability to move funds from capital 
improvements into operations & maintenance, if it was needed, as those are restricted funds. D. 
Gosney motioned to implement the $5.00 rate change with a '0' dollar impact to customers and no 
other increase in rates. The motion was seconded by Will Stice. The board unanimously approved the 
2012-2013 Proposed Budget, with NO rate increase to customers. A Public Budget and Rate Hearing 
will be held at the next board meeting, May 17,2012. 

  

       

With no other business to come before the Board, the Chair adjourned the meeting at 
7:04 P.M. 
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CERTIFICATION: 

I, Sarah J. Hrabina, certify that the Agenda for the APRIL 19, 2012 Regular Board Meeting was publicly 
posted at the Black Canyon City Post Office Bulletin Board, on Friday,April 19, 2012 on or before 4:30 
PM. 
 
 Sarah J.HrabinaSarah J.HrabinaSarah J.HrabinaSarah J.Hrabina            

 Sarah J. Hrabina 
ATTESTED: 
 

I, Doris Gosney, Secretary  for the Black Canyon City Water Improvement District certify that the 
minutes, as transcribed, are true and correct to the best of my knowledge and belief. 
 

Respectfully submitted,  
        DorisDorisDorisDoris Gosney  Gosney  Gosney  Gosney     

     Doris Gosney, Secretary 
 
Transcription of minutes completed on     04/25/2012 
 
C. Brannan, Transcriber 


